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To: Honorable Members of the San Francisco Board of Supervisors 
 
From: San Francisco Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing 
 
Date: June 26, 2023 
 
Subject: Agreement with San Francisco Housing Authority - Retroactive Request 
 
 
This Resolution seeks approval for the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing (“HSH”) to 
enter into an agreement with the San Francisco Housing Authority (“SFHA”) for a term of 20 years with 
anticipated estimated revenue to the City of $50,000,000 or more for 50 United States Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) Section 8 project-based vouchers at City Gardens for families 
exiting homelessness.  
 
By leveraging federal funding through 50 project-based vouchers to support the ongoing operations of 
City Gardens for a total term of 20 years, the City is able to reallocate local funds to meet other critical 
needs, and support meeting the Homekey Grant occupancy deadline at City Gardens of October 28, 
2023.   
 
A request for retroactive approval is being sought because the effective date of the agreement is June 
15, 2023.  
 
Per HUD requirements, an executed agreement is required within 60 days of the effective date of June 
15, 2023.  Parties to the agreement will execute the agreement following approval by the Board of 
Supervisors. Approval by the Board of Supervisors is needed by or before August 14, 2023 to meet this 
deadline. 
 
If you have questions about this grant or the retroactive request for approval, please contact Dylan Rose 
Schneider, HSH Manager of Policy and Legislative Affairs, at dylan.schneider@sfgov.org. 
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